
BRAMPTON NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN WORKING GROUP  

Minutes for the meeting held on 3 June 2019 

At Wadshelf Village Hall 

1. Members present and any apologies 

Councillor Councillor David Catton, Nicola Cunnane, Andrew Towlerton (Consultant), 

Garry Williams and Liz Boswell (Clerk) 

 

Apologies received from Anne Harrison, Councillor David Phipps, Councillor Andrew 

Wood 

 

2. Declaration of Interests 

There were none 

 

3. Minutes of last meeting held on 29 April 2019 

These were approved for submission to the Parish Council meeting on 11 June 2019 

 

4. Matters Arising 

Some distinctive views and vistas were added to the maps depicting the major views in 

the Parish, these included some views out towards the Crooked Spire, which makes 

them particularly distinctive to the area. 

 

The maps completed by each work group will be combined.  Then photographic evidence 

will be required for each of the views and the exact location clearly marked. Then the 

working group will need to work the views down to the most important 14 or 15.  The 

examiner will go and look at each of the views. 

 

5. To Consider Policy Options 

• Community Facilities - the draft chapter was received.  Andrew Towlerton 

explained that we currently have all the Public Houses as well as the three community 

meeting halls.  Good reasons will need to be given to have each of these buildings 

included and the inclusion of some may be easier to justify than others.   

It was discussed that the Peacock currently provides parking (at a cost) for parents 

dropping off and picking up at School and the Three Merry Lads Public House is already 

registered as a community asset and whether other venues should also be registered, 

this will need to be discussed by the Parish Council. 

• Transport and Getting Around - the Clerk reported that she had requested a copy 

of the Derbyshire County Council public transport consultation. The officer responsible is 

currently on leave and the document cannot be located. 

With highway issues the Working Group were advised to focus on a small number of 

important issues.  Initial issues raised included parking for Cutthorpe and Wigley School 



and speeding in the 30mph zones on the long straight roads through the centre of 

Cutthorpe and Old Brampton. 

The Parish is well served by footpaths and bridleways, they are a high priority for the 

area, but the creation of additional rights of way was not considered to be important at 

this point in time. 

• Trees and Woodlands – the areas that are already designated as ancient 

woodland have some protection and adding them into the Plan will add further 

protection, areas of importance that are not designated as ancient need to be identified 

for the Plan. 

The Parish Council have received a request as part of the Plan consultation process to 

plant more trees via the Woodland Trust, the Council does not have land available but 

will encourage others to apply for the Woodland Trust trees. 

 

6. Funding Update 

A mapping application needs to be made, there is currently an issue with the password 

to submit the report on the plan. 

 

7. To Agree the Next Policy Option to be Considered 

Housing 

 

8. Any Other Business 

None 

 

9. Date of next meeting 

It was agreed that the date of the next meeting in MONDAY 1 July at 7.00pm at 

Wadshelf. 

 

 

 

 

Signed_________________________8 July 2019 

Chairman of Brampton Parish Council 

 


